

Bullitt County Public Schools

1040 Highway 44 East Shepherdsville, Kentucky 40165

502-869-8000 Fax 502-869-8019 www.bullittschools.org

To:

Mr. Jesse Bacon, Superintendent 90

Ms. Becky Sexton, Assistant Superintendent for Support Services

From: Jennifer Wooley, Director of Human Resources

Date: February 12, 2019

Re: Item for February Board Agenda - Two Certified Intervention Teachers

Bullitt Lick Middle School Principal Kevin Connors requests permission to hire two Certified Intervention Teachers for seven hours a day one day a week until K-Prep Testing begins. The Certified Intervention Teachers will provide support in both the 6th grade English and Math Departments. These positions will be funded from Bullitt Lick Middle School SBDM funds.

In addition, Kevin Connors is requesting the Board match his request in both days and funding, thus, providing support for two days a week.

I recommend approval of this request. If you have any questions or suggestions, please feel free to contact me.



Bullitt Lick Middle School

555 Blue Lick Road West Shepherdsville, KY 40165 (502) 869-5400/FAX: (502) 543-1685 //www.bullittschools.org/bullittlickm

http://www.bullittschools.org/bullittlickms/
Kevin Connors, Principal Raymond Yaksic, Asst. Principal
Christy Fenwick, Guidance Counselor
Jed Turner, Guidance Counselor



February 12, 2019

Mr. Bacon,

Bullitt Lick Middle School is requesting permission to add two certified intervention teachers until K-Prep testing begins. These positions will be seven hours a day, one day a week for nine weeks and will be funded out of our SBDM budget based on the teacher stipend of \$30 an hour. The approximate cost for these positions will be \$3,780. In addition to adding these positions, I am requesting the Board to match my request. This would allow for intervention to take place two days a week and would cost the Board approximately \$3,780 in supplemental pay.

The purpose of adding two intervention teachers to the Bullitt Lick staff is to help improve the overall student learning of our 6th grade class which in turn will help improve assessment scores. We would like one intervention teacher to work collaboratively with our 6th grade English Department and the other to work collaboratively with our 6th grade Math Department. The interventionist will work with the students both in a one-on-one setting as well as a group setting, thus ensuring the students are getting the necessary support to be successful in their learning.

Sincerely,

Kevin Connors

Kein Connon

Principal

Bullitt Lick Middle School